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cutting the base plate. Is this acceptable? If so, what is the 

minimum edge distance for the enlarged hole?

Yes. Section M2.9 of the AISC Specification for Structural Steel 
Buildings (ANSI/AISC 360) addresses holes for anchor rods 
and indicates that they are permitted to be thermally cut in 
accordance with the provisions of Section M2.2. As indicated 
in Section M2.2, thermally cut edges shall meet the require-
ments in clauses 5.14.5.2, 5.14.8.3 and 5.14.8.4 of AWS D1.1.

The Specification contains no minimum edge distance 
requirements for base plate holes. AISC Design Guide 1: Base 
Plate and Anchor Rod Design (a free download for members at 
www.aisc.org/dg) states: “When the hole edge is not subject 
to a lateral force, even an edge distance that provides a clear 
dimension as small as ½ in. of material from the edge of the 
hole to the edge of the plate will normally suffice, though field 
issues with anchor rod placement may necessitate a larger 
dimension to allow some slotting of the base plate holes. When 
the hole edge is subject to a lateral force, the edge distance pro-
vided must be large enough for the necessary transfer.”

Carlo Lini, PE

Erection Bracing
I am an erector and have a contract to erect a series of 
steel frames along three separate column lines. The three 
lines are not interconnected. None of the frames appear 
to contain lateral force-resisting elements in that there 
are no designated moment connections and no vertical 
bracing. The beams are also very deep, with long spans. 
The steel supports a floor that is part of a building other-
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steel interchange
It may be that leaving your bracing in place will 

be the best option for the project. However, Section 
7.10.2 states: “The owner’s designated representative for 
construction shall indicate to the erector, prior to bid-
ding, the installation schedule for non-structural steel 
elements of the lateral force-resisting system and con-
necting diaphragm elements identified by the owner’s 
designated representative for design in the contract 
documents.” 

Not only should the non-structural steel elements of 
the lateral force-resisting system have been identified, 
but you also should have been provided with a schedule 
that would have indicated how long your bracing would 
likely be required after the completion of your work.

Providing this information after award is likely a 


